

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman Susie Greene, Member Sylvia Tarleton, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on May 17, 2018. All members were present. Ed Evans, Town Manager and Lieutenant Daniel White were also present. Chair Bob Miller called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. The other members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on April 30, 2018. Sales were \$114,134.20. This was an increase from \$109,777.45 in April 2017.

Old Business:

- 1) The new flooring was installed. The Manager will stay in contact concerning the floor in the office.
- 2) The Blowing Rock ABC Store gave the Town of Blowing Rock a check for \$50,000.00.
- 3) The Manager contacted the Town Of Blowing Rock about any changes made to the Personnel Handbook. No changes were made. The Board will review the Blowing Rock ABC Store Employee Handbook and make any changes.

New Business:

- The Board received a copy of the proposed budget & message for 2018-2019. The Board increased the budget that was proposed. The Manager will make the changes and have the corrected budget for the Board to review. A copy will be given to each Board Member.
- 2) The Manager received a quote to pave from the top of the entrance to the Blowing Rock ABC Store. Permission will have to be granted for this to take place. More information and research needs to be obtained. This will be tabled until June meeting.
- 3) The Manager discussed moving money from the CD to Capital Management. The Board decided to wait until later to make any changes to the CD.
- 4) A physical inventory will take place May 19-20th.
- 5) The Manager will contact United Community Bank concerning the repair to the culvert.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on June 21, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations